
~Alan J. Hodak 

 

I love studying and reading about history!  I 

especially love studying about the history of 

our nation, its Founders, and some of the 

special stories that highlight our heritage.  I 

was recently asked to review a book on the 

Bible and its impact on our early history.  An 

excerpt from the Great Awakening (1725-

1775) caught my interest.   

 

During a period of about thirty years, the 

American colonies experienced a spiritual 

revival unlike any other.  Jonathan Edwards 

and George Whitefield were mentioned as 

key figures.  Having limited knowledge about 

these men, I decided to do further study.  I 

did some research on Jonathan Edwards, a 

fascinating character.  I remembered that in 

one of my literature courses in secular 

college, we read many of his writings.  One 

memorable reading was his sermon, Sinners 

in the Hands of an Angry God.  As I studied a 

bit more about his life, I found out that at the 

age of 13, Edwards entered Yale College and 

graduated from their School of Divinity.  After 

rededicating his life to full-time service to our 

Lord, Edwards eventually worked under the 

tutelage of his grandfather, and upon his 

grandfather’s death, took over his 

grandfather’s church.  He served there for 

twenty years. 

 

His preaching was convicting as he brought 

the issue of sin to the forefront.  Edwards 

always stressed a person’s need to be saved.  

Once he established that the unregenerate in 

the audience were surely on their way to hell 

because of their sin, he would then present 

the clear plan of salvation.  Thousands were 

saved because of the truth of this message.   

 

Yale kept coming back to mind as I further 

examined Edwards’ life. From information I 

read on the web, I studied Yale University, 

Harvard University, and Princeton.  I did not 

find out much about the history of each 

college, but I did find out that many of our 

early founders and leaders graduated from 

these institutions.  Institutions which, at that 

time, taught God’s Word and trained most of 

our great theologians and ministers of that 

day. 

What I found in digging a bit further, was that 

the idea of the university was a Christian 

invention.  The classical Christian university, 

from the medieval universities to the early 

American colleges, were organized around 

three branches of knowledge: the “natural 

sciences,” the knowledge of the external 

world—including both empirical science and 

philosophical reflection on objective truth; 

the “moral sciences,” the knowledge of 

human beings and how they should live—

covering such fields as history, the 
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humanities, and law; and the “theological sciences,” 

knowledge of God to be gained from studying Scripture, 

theology, and the Christian life (Veith).  

 

During the Great Awakening, theology was considered to be 

the basis—the foundation—by which all other truth was 

derived. Since God held together the foundation and 

everything else was built upon it, early universities used a 

strong biblical foundation in teaching all subjects.   

 

Obviously, things have changed over time.  I graduated from a 

secular university that had its roots in the teaching of 

education.  The Bible was taught there as well, in its early 

years, as in most secular schools of that day.  As a Christian, I 

am embarrassed by many things that have come out of that 

college today, but I can remember sitting in the class, Biblical 

Backgrounds of Literature, in which I was taught fallacies with 

regard to the Bible.  I was a new Christian at the time and I 

remember, with limited knowledge of the Word, arguing with 

the professor because he attacked the very foundational truths 

that I had learned from my pastor.  My professor had his 

theories and I had the truth of the Word of God. 

 

The impact of our universities on academia is far reaching.  

Most of the Baby Boomers (my generation—I’m dating myself) 

experienced Bible teaching and prayer in the public school 

they attended as elementary students.  Today, objective truth 

has been thrown out the window to allow for incredibly 

twisted ways of looking at our world.  Add to this the liberal 

political educational agenda that our culture is being forced to 

learn, and the outcome now is that “universities once devoted 

to the pursuit of truth are, ironically, the very institutions that 

are denying there is any such thing” (Veith).  

 

We are seeing today in our Christian colleges and many 

churches, that doctrine and biblical principles are no longer 

clearly stated.  These issues are up for discussion and debate, 

and multiple views are accepted.  The prevalent tendency of 

our culture is to stray far away from our biblical heritage.  

What has happened to schools like Yale, Harvard, and 

Princeton could very well happen to many churches and 

Christian schools in our day.  Satan is busy causing confusion 

and spreading lies about the truth of the Word of God.   

The ministry of our school, and schools like ours, is serving a 

critical role in the education of our children. Despite the 

outcome of elections and the various popular trends of our 

nation and culture, God’s Word will continue to flourish in the 

minds and hearts of the people who are open and willing to 

receive it.  We must never minimize the importance of a 

Christian education and we must prioritize the inclusion of the 

Word of God in our everyday lives.  

 

God’s people, who are surrendered to God’s Word and filled 

with God’s Spirit, will yield the fruit of the Spirit in the eyes of 

a needy world that is desperately looking for answers.  Only 

God’s Word has the answers.  Your children, equipped with a 

biblical education received from their home, church and 

school, will be the ones who carry on the biblical heritage of 

our nation.   

 

The façade of the building will continue to change and look 

different from generation to generation, but the solid 

foundation of God’s Word will always stand.  

___________________________________________________ 
Veith, Gene Edward. “Can We Recapture the Ivory Tower?” World Magazine, 

Oct. 1999.  
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What a sweet gift this season was, as we not only saw much success on the 

court, but we also made wonderful memories and grew spiritually as a group.  

On the court, the girls only lost two times, ending the season 24-2.  Interestingly, 

in every one of the 24 match wins, we never lost a set. We took first place at the 

St. Francis tournament and second at both the Faith Spikefest tournament and 

our own Spikefest tournament.  However, the disappointing loss at Spikefest 

fueled a determination to redeem ourselves at MACS. The girls played in a 

controlled, but dominating way throughout the tournament, ending with a 

decisive win over St. Francis to take home the first-place trophy. Throughout the 

season, four of our varsity girls won various honors at the tournaments we 

attended:  Nevaeh Carlson, JoJo Rieschl, Clara Rieschl, and Alyssa Stephens.  

Besides success on the court, we also enjoyed growing in Christ and making fun 

memories together. In our devotions this year, we studied through Colossians 

and were reminded of the truth that Christ is our treasure and that as we love 

him as our true treasure, we also embrace genuine spirituality. What a joy it was 

to listen to the girls discuss these truths! We also enjoyed making memories 

through several donut parties, Abbie’s hilarious group games, ladders for 

champions, and much laughter and even a few tears. I’m so thankful for these 

girls and the time we got to spend together this season! ~Coach Becky Johnson 

Warrior Awards for this season were as follows: Most Improved—Sophia Morrell 

and Ruby Celt;  Coach’s Award—Abbie Page;  MVP—JoJo Rieschl 

Varsity Girls Win Back-2-Back  
State Volleyball Championships 

2022 Volleyball Captain: 

Abbie Page 

 

MACS Volleyball Honors: 

• 1st Team All-Conference: 

Nevash Carlson,  

Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl  

• Honorable Mention: 

Alyssa Stephens 

• All-Tournament Team: 

Nevaeh Carlson, (MVP) 

Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl 

 

Faith Invitational  

All-Tournament Honors: 

Nevash Carlson,  

Clara Rieschl, JoJo Rieschl 
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This season was a mix of both highs and lows for the 
boys’ soccer team.  When the season started, the team 
experienced a lot of success. The team played well to 
start off the year, winning all their games at the 
Rosemount Jamboree for the first time in several 
years.  The season progressed steadily, leading into the 
Faith Baptist soccer tournament in Ankeny, Iowa. The 
team played very strong defensively in each of the games 
and ended strong with a second place standing over all. 
The end of the season was difficult as the team struggled 
to find the back of the net. Although the team did not 
place high in the MACS tournament, it was still a great 
year.  We say goodbye to two seniors, Landon and Adriel, 
and the future looks promising for Fourth Soccer!  ~Coach 
Aaron Jones 

Throughout the season, Isaac Caasi, Carsten Markgraf, 
and Landon Broere received honors at the various 
tournaments we attended. Warrior Awards this year were 
as follows: Defensive MVP—Isaac Caasi; Consistency—
Grant Vikander.   

Varsity Soccer Wrap-Up 

 

2022 Soccer Captains: 

Landon Broere 

Isaac Caasi 

Carsten Markgraf 
 

MACS Soccer Honors: 

• 1st Team All-Conference: 

Isaac Caasi 

• 2nd Team All-Conference: 

Landon Broere, Carsten 

Markgraf 
 

Faith All-Tournament Team 

Honors: 

Isaac Caasi   

Carsten Markgraf 
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Broere & Adriel Ng. Each played 
various positions during the season 



This year has been one of the sweetest 
years full of wonderful moments with the 
JV girls volleyball team. I am incredibly 
grateful for their commitment to play this 
year. As each year goes by in my coaching 
career, I learn how to be a better coach. I 
appreciate the girls’ willingness to listen as 
well as communicate with me throughout 
the season. 

 
Here's a few notable things about the 2022 
JV team: 

1) The team had a winning season with 6 
wins and 2 losses. Each loss helped the 
girls see where they needed to learn 
and grow, and each win encouraged 
the girls to keep working hard and 
improving! Their best games were our 
final two games of the season. 

2) The team progressed in their 
understanding of volleyball rotations 
and positions. They started in a 
simple 4-2 rotation, but moved to a 6-2 
rotation by the end of the year. This is 
a huge step in understanding the game 
and I'm really proud of their hard work 
to keep learning and progressing in 
their knowledge of the game!  

JV Volleyball 

Coming into the season I knew we’d have a very strong team. 
The boys worked very hard in the first few weeks and were 
undefeated for the better half of the season. The older players 
showed leadership and helped guide the younger players as 

they learned the game. Towards the second half of the 
season, they had a big loss and found themselves in a bit of a 
goal drought; however, they worked very hard and many of 
the younger players stepped up and contributed where some 

3) This was a fun bunch of girls to coach! I loved every practice with them as they 
came in smiling and ready to play. They loved to be challenged and pushed 
which contributed to their success.   Finally, we studied the book of Colossians 
this year (along with the Varsity team) and worked to focus on walking in 
Christ, to be rooted and established in Him and to be thankful (Col. 2:6-7). My 
prayer is that each of the girls would continue to love our Savior most and seek 
to live each part of their lives to glorify our God. I believe they honored Christ 
this season as they genuinely displayed a spirit of unity and encouragement 
towards one another. I rejoice most in seeing God work in their lives and 
watching them grow in their faith.  ~ Coach Sarah Stephens 

Warrior Awards this year went to the following girls: Coachable Award—Addie 
Farish; Encourager Award—Anja Brombacher; Leadership Award—Megan 
Page   
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of the older players were lacking.  
We were the top seed going into our 
tournament with a first round bye. 
Although we had a tough loss to St. 
Vincent in the semifinal round, we 
finished in third place with a strong 
win against St. John Paul II Catholic 
School. ~Coach David Migalyuk 
 

This year’s Warrior Awards: 
Most Improved—Lincoln Johnson; 
Hardest Worker—Josiah Combs; 
Leadership Award—Caleb Reis 

 

JH Soccer 



JH Volleyball Team RED taking 3rd place at the NSPSL Tier II bracket. 

Overall these girls were great to coach. They 

always had energy and were great at cheering 

from the court and bench. Every teammate 

improved so much this season as they learned to 

rely on their teammates, and above all, learned to 

encourage each other in wins and losses.  

Warrior Awards given out were as follows:  

Tiegan Treptau received the MVP award, Isabelle 

Chuprin received Most Improved, and Samara 

Reese received the Leadership Award."  

~Coaches Cheyenne Cottrell and Erika Infantas  

The JH Volleyball Team Blue consisted of nine 7th 

& 8th grade girls.  I had a lot of fun with this 

group of girls, and we had a great season which 

we finished with 7 wins and 3 losses. For 

devotions this year, we read from a book of 

promises God has made to His children 

concerning different life struggles. Each one of 

the girls has improved so much over the year and 

I believe there’s going to be a solid varsity team in 

a couple years.  ~ Coach Lucy Litkey 

Warrior Awards were given out as follows: 

Communication Award—Rebeka Damyan; Most 

Improved—Eliana Fast 

JH Team RED: 6th grade team 

JH Team BLUE: 7th/8th grade team 
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This season, the JH Volleyball Team Red 

had twelve sixth grade girls. Throughout 

the season, we worked on building 

positive team comradery and confidence. 

Each girl was very eager to begin her first 

season playing volleyball on an organized 

team. The season started on a rocky path 

as the girls were learning new volleyball 

skills and how to work together as a 

team. At the beginning of the season, we 

were working on serving and confidence 

to pass the ball.  

Towards the middle of the season, the 

girls began working as a team, 

encouraging each other, and showing off 

their new improved skills as serves and 

passing were making it back over the net.  

At the end of the season, all the girls 

were making their serves over and some 

went on several ace streaks! The girls 

improved their “serve receive” skills and 

overall confidence on the court by the end 

of the season so much that we won two 

games and lost one at the tournament, 

JH Volleyball Team BLUE



Meet Our New Teachers! 

I was raised in a Christian family. I accepted 
Jesus as my personal savior when I was 11 
years old. I knew I was a sinner in need of a 
savior. I attended Northland International 
University and majored in Elementary 
Education. I met my husband Matt while in 
college. We were married and moved to MN 
for Matt to attend seminary. While in 
seminary, Matt became youth pastor at 
Chisago Lakes Baptist Church. I also taught 3rd 

grade at the Christian school there until my 
oldest was born. Matt and I and have five 
children, three are in college and two are 
students at FBCS. In 2008, God led our family 
to Fourth Baptist Church where Matt serves as 
the senior pastor. In 2020, I starting working at 
FBCS as an elementary teacher’s aide and 
substitute teacher. Working in the school 
renewed my love for teaching and I am excited 
to be back in the classroom teaching again.  

I was born into a Christian family in Minnesota, 
grew up in Greenville, SC and just recently 
moved back to the Brooklyn Park area. I was 
saved at the age of 11 after the Holy Spirit’s 
convicting me that I was not living the life of a 
true follower of Christ.  I and graduated from 
Bob Jones University in 2021 and was married 
to my loving husband, Travis, shortly 

after. Since moving back to Minnesota, we 
have been involved in a growing local church, 
Family Baptist Church. Being a pastor’s 
daughter, I have grown up being involved in 
kids ministry for as long as I can remember. I 
am so excited to put that experience to 
practice through teaching kindergarten! 

Some people can tell you exactly when they 
placed their faith in Jesus, but for me, like 
those who grew up in a Christian home, that 
date is a little blurry. I think for me when I was 
13 years old is when I really believed the gospel 
and it sunk in. God reached my heart when I 
was 13 years old and made me realize that He 
wanted a relationship with me. It was a 
transition from learning about someone I read 
about in the Bible to knowing He was there all 
along waiting for me. I wanted to continue 
growing in my faith in Christ while earning a 

degree, so I attended and graduated from the 
University of Northwestern- St. Paul, which I 
believe was God’s will for me seeing his 
provision with each semester and school year. 
Having the opportunity to teach Spanish at 
Fourth Baptist is such a blessing and I truly 
believe God was moving when it all fell into 
place. My hope as a Spanish teacher is that I 
will stir an interest in students to want to get 
to know people who are different from them 
and be able to share the love of Christ to them.  

Mrs. Kim Morrell 

I did not recognize God’s calling for me to be a 
teacher until I was a Spanish teacher to an 
amazing class of 3rd and 4th graders while a 
junior in High School. That same year, I 
dedicated my life to God, willingly allowing 
Him to direct my life’s path. He led me to Faith 
Baptist Bible College where I graduated with a 
Bible degree and an Elementary Education 
degree, with a middle school endorsement. 

After graduation, I taught 4th-8th grades at a 
small private school in Kansas City, Missouri 
where I had attended K-12th grade. After two 
years of teaching, God faithfully showed a new 
direction for me by opening up a new chapter 
here at Fourth Baptist. I look forward to 
teaching 6th grade where I hope to foster a 
biblical worldview and passion for Christ in 
each of my students’ lives. 

Mrs. Cheyenne 

Cottrell 

Miss Jireh  

Jaramillo 

Mrs. Maddy 

Tumlin 
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Fall Elementary Field Trips 

On Thursday, October 6th,  both second grade classes took a field trip 
together to Fort Snelling. It was a beautiful fall day to spend outside 
walking from one site to another. We started off by visiting the Visitor 
Center and seeing some of the displays there.  Next, we walked to the 
Fort Snelling grounds. The first place the students visited on the 
grounds was the jail. It was dark and a little scary for some—of 
course, not the boys...they loved it. From there we visited some of 
the shops.  The Blacksmith Shop is always a favorite with 
us coming away with a nail we watched the blacksmith 
make with the forge.  

Dred Scott’s quarters was another place we visited. This 
was where Dred Scott and his wife Harriet lived from 
1836-1840, when he was the fort doctor’s slave. We 
then made our way to the officer’s quarters which is 
Minnesota’s oldest standing private home. Another 
favorite part of our tour was watching the shooting of 
the musket. From there we moved on to the married soldier’s 
quarters, where we learned the old-fashioned way of doing laundry!  

And last, but not least, was the round tower, which is the state’s 
oldest building built around 1820. From the top of the tower we 
could see a lot of the area around the Fort which included the 
Mississippi and Minnesota Rivers.  This was a great place to take 
pictures, too. We then ate our sack lunches above the Mississippi 
River. It was a great field trip for our class!  ~Mrs. Diane Davis 

On Friday, October 14th, twenty-seven students—and almost as many 
chaperones—loaded the bus on a snowy, chilly morning and headed 
to the Minnetonka Apple Orchard. The excitement of the snow and 
school bus were almost as much fun as getting to spend the morning 
all bundled up in our snow gear at the orchard. When we arrived, we 
piled off the bus and climbed aboard two hay wagons which took us 
on a fifteen minute ride through the woods. The leaves were 
beautiful colors and the road took us past many different kinds of 
apple trees. After the hayride, we heard a presentation about how 
the apples grow and are harvested at the orchard. Then we each got 
a delicious apple to eat (and apple donuts to take back to school for 
snack time)! 

The highlight of the trip was the play area! The children had fun 
climbing up a big hay mound and leaping down to the bottom. There 
were also slides, a tractor and toy train to stay busy playing on. We 
ate our lunches at the picnic tables and were happy to put our gloves 
and mittens back on afterwards to play for a little while longer before 
it was time to head back to school. Thank you to all the parents and 
grandparents who attended the trip with us!  ~Mrs. Julie Roman 

Mrs. Leanger's and Mrs. Cheek's first grade classes recently concluded 
a unit about community helpers by going on a field trip on October  
26th.  Our first stop was at Feed My Starving Children. We were able 
to bag thirty-six boxes of food for children in need. Our second stop 
was at Blue Sun Soda Shop where we were able to learn about the 
process of making and bottling soda pop. We even got to taste some 
unique flavors. The first graders were happy to personally experience 
being a community helper. ~Mrs. Kaycee Leanger 
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This year was the return to walking around Medicine Lake! It had been a 
few years since we last were able to go out in our local community to for 
this successful fundraiser, but the Lord blessed some new relationships we 
made with the Plymouth Parks and Recreation Department, along with the 
Three Rivers Park district. They were very welcoming and helpful with our 
event. Praise the Lord, our students were able to raise over twelve 
$12,000 this year! That money goes right back to our sports programs and 
can be seen in items such as: new volleyball jerseys, soccer balls, and 
volleyballs. It is also used to pay for officials, travel, hotel, and 
tournaments. We were also blessed this year by numerous donors who 
gave prizes for the students who raised the most funds. Addie Farish took 
home 4 tickets to a Timberwolves game. Christian Kolwinska, Eli Villar, 
Henry Baranyuk, and Neveah Carlson all won free tickets to an escape 
room at Mission Manor. Brianna Treptau received a $100 gift card to Kwik 
Trip. Tiegan Treptau and Nathan Kauffman both received Insignia 
Bluetooth speakers. ~Mr. Clayton Morrison 

 

Sportswalk 2022 

Feed My Starving Children Map 



FBCS celebrated Grandparents Day on Friday, October 21st. While 

this day is primarily geared to grandparents, we’ve invited 

parents for the last ten years or so to also join us on this special 

day, Our students and staff enjoy celebrating this day with 

parents and grandparents.   

With a full house for breakfast, Mr. Hodak spoke about what 

makes Fourth Baptist unique and painted the landscape of 

Christian education and religious liberties in this country. Guests 

were dismissed to visit classrooms until the 10:00am program.  

The senior high band began with an arrangement of Fiddler on 

the Roof followed by the Elementary Choir singing The Cuckoo 

Clock Duet. Mrs. Fredericksen led her K4 class in reciting 1 John 

4:8 and singing We are the Dinosaurs, and the K5 students 

followed up with Let’s Go See Our Grandparents. 2nd Grade 

presented Survival Kit for Grandparents, which brought the house 

to tears, and the 6th grade students presented their own original 

songs and poems.  Our elementary, junior high and senior high 

bands and choirs showcased our music program, sharing what 

they’ve been learning and practicing this year. It was a very 

enjoyable day for all!  

We are thankful for the role of grandparents in the lives of our 

students and in our school, and we appreciate all of the work by 

our teachers to prepare for this program. ~Mr. Andrew Broere 

Grandparents & Parents Day 2022 

Page 10 Warrior Newsletter 



FIRST QUARTER 2022-23 All “A” HONOR ROLL A AVERAGE B AVERAGE  

First Grade Adam Babcock 
Caleb Caasi 
Zackary Friar 
Ryker Johnson 
Meridith Kelsy-Agama 
Everly Quinn 
Aurora Rathbun 
Hudson Schwartzenburg 
Neriah Shelton 

Micah Bruder 
Gage Byers 
Luke Chihak 
Eva Damyan 
Gabriela Damyan 
Brecken Felt 
Octavian Golodneac 
Isabella Korovin 
Peter Levang 
Maxim Lipinskiy 
Kayda Mendoza-Tamayo 
Harper Seymour 
Amelia Sisam 
Joshua Strong 
Anthony Zhukouski 

Polina Bystrov 
Alexandra Kachula 
Ophelia Kifyak 
Daniel Tkach 

Second Grade Blake Coulson 
Vanessa Diaz 
Aria Felt 
Aubrey Finley 
Zoey Jean-Louis 
Eva Jenkins 
Elise Liu 
Lincoln Loch 
Emmaline Macalus 
Rhys McLeish 
Max Montgomery  
Drake Ogbourne 
Lucia Skurat 
John Strong 
Michael Totimeh 
Shaela Zeah 

Matthew Aleckson 
Leyla Blazosky 
Daniel Chuprin 
Emma Damyan 
Blessa Johnson 
Avonlea Laumann 
Isaac Leanger 
Calvin Levang 
Jo’Andri Merchant 
Ezekiel Nsameh 
Michael Olaru 
Gianna Reese 
Micah Rolling 
Jason Ureke 
 

Elana Sayko 

Third Grade Anna Anachii 
Ava Blazosky 
Dan Damyan 
Brielle Faithfull 
Harrison Kappel 
Kate Kovalchuk 
Gabriel Nieson 
Michelle Olaru 
Thomas Wheaton 

Isabella Agness 
Benjamin Brutskiy 
Jackson Byers 
Leah Damyan 
Zachary Demchenko 
Mira Nagel 
Joseph (Jaxsyn) Rennie 
Ammiel Rylka 
Isaiah Shrader 
Robinson Smith 
Vanessa Tkach 
Jace Wicklund 
Eden Woods 
Laila Zderchuk 

Samuel Damyan 
Roland Eppers 
Timothy Kifyak 

Fourth Grade Belinda Aleckson 
Josiah Bruder 
Jacob Damyan 
Trey Johnson 
Roman Kachula 
Eliana Krasnopivtsev 
Margot Levang 
Sofia Lipinskiy 
Emmanuel Scherr 
Viviana Skurat 
Eric Zhao 

Kimberly Arroyo 
Zlata Belokon 
Roman Burlak 
Elijah Rudolph 
Anna Strong 
Reuben Totimeh 
Tianci (Grace) Zhou 
 

Grace Chernyak 
Garrett Coulson 
Daniel Damyan 
Alexavier Hanson 
Liam Landin 
Colin McCulloch 
Zoey Scherr 
Kevelle Spears 
Bernice (Victoria) Woods 
 

Fifth Grade Ashley Blazosky 
Elias Brombacher 
David Caasi 
Daniella Damyan 
Madelynn Jahnke 
Chloe Johnson 
Katelyn Kolwinska  
Allison Kovalchuk 
Alexis LaVasseur 
Bryna McLeish 
Alessandra Mendoza-Tamayo 
Pierce Ogbourne 
Elise Pacencu 
Naomi Pacencu 
Viviana Pullis 

Liesl Campbell 
Jacob Demchenko 
Arima Okafo 
Ella Petrashov 
Alexander Tkach 

Ison Eppers 
Isabella Kifyak 
Ezekiel Leanger 
Connor Miezwa 
Morgan Nixon 
Arima Okafo 
Ella Petrashov 
Alexander Tkach 
Benjamin Villar 



FIRST QUARTER 2022-23 ALL “A” HONOR ROLL A AVERAGE B AVERAGE 

Sixth Grade Aubrey Nieson 
Sean Okafo 
Tiegan Treptau 

Liam Broere 
Dima Brutskiy 
Rilyn Faithfull 
Ziqian (Isaac) Gao 
Sarah Goshgarian 
David Jacob 
Lincoln Johnson 
Nathan Kauffman 
David Krasnopivtsev 
Alexandra Lipinskiy 
Clara Morrell 
Alexsandr Petrashov 
Gabriel Shrader 

Vita Belokon 
Isabelle Chuprin 
Mark Damyan 
Levi Damyan 
Jeremiah Komonash 
Rebekah Landin 
Allison Leanger 
Rosalee Lesnau 
Carson Payne 
Samara Reese 
Julianna Strong 

Seventh Grade Isaiah Caasi 
Ava Fure 
Sara Sousa 
Lauren Stephens 
Claire Vikander 

Ella Burlak 
Anna Damyan 
Rebeka Damyan 
Lily Goshgarian 
Christian Hoffman 
 

Christian Kolwinska 
Jizhen (Jila) Peng 
Timothy Petrashov 
 

Eighth Grade Josiah Combs 
John Goshgarian 
Nikita Lipinskiy 
Joseph Litkey 
Adelaisa Pullis 

Gretchen Campbell 
 

Ethan Coulson 
Tyler Dewey 
Nevaeh Kellogg 
Mark Manoila 
Brianna Treptau 
Asher Zderchuk 
 

Ninth Grade McKenzie Johnson 
Tava McLeish 
 

Anja Brombacher 
Benjamin Jahnke 
Giselle Legoff 
Anastasia Lipinskiy 
Charles Okafo 
Grant Vikander 
Eli Villar 
Lillian Williams 

Elena Arroyo 
Carlos Flodstrom 
Joseph Goshgarian 
Brandt Johnson 
Ethan Markgraf 
Megan Page 
Jinwen (Jane) Qin 
Tyler Stephens 
 

Tenth Grade Evan Harvath 
Jamie Hoese 
Nelly Petrashov 
 

Adelynn Farish 
Jack Fure 
Jonathan Kolacz 
 

Julia Bodnar 
Nevaeh Carlson 
Antonio Eppers 
Noah Lease 
Sophia Morrell 
Lexi Owens 
Emma Payne 
Allison Tkach 
Sydney Weisser 
Xinyi Zhang 

Eleventh Grade Josiah Brombacher 
Isaac Caasi 
Nathan French 
Melissa Kauffman 
Sage McQueary 
Joy Okafo 
Clara Rieschl 
Johannah Rieschl 

Lillian Broere 
Jace Cheek 
Emily Chuprin 
Jacob Combs 
Grace Goshgarian 
Greta Gustafson 
Shaun Larson 
Carsten Markgraf 
Julia Muhr 
Sofia Pullis 

Matthew Herrick 
Sarah Jacob 
Ksenia Kachula 
Henry Litkey 
Isaiah Roman 
Alyssa Stephens 
Kristin Victor 

Twelfth Grade Karina Mendoza 
Adriel Ng 

Landon Broere 
Ha (Vivian) Bui 
Abbie Page 
Evelyn Williams 

Danielle Komonash 
Anabelle Nixon 


